
  

 

 

 

News Release 

For Immediate Release 

GN makes changes to out-of-territory isolation 
requirements  

 
Iqaluit, Nunavut (February 18, 2022) – Government of Nunavut’s (GN) Minister of 

Health, John Main, announced today that as of February 28, 2022, non-vaccinated or 

partially vaccinated travellers may isolate in their home community.  

As of 12 a.m., February 19, 2022, Nunavut’s out-of-territory isolation hubs will only 

receive unvaccinated or partially vaccinated Nunavummiut who test positive for  

COVID-19, while on medical travel.  

“The out-of-territory isolation hubs were implemented as a necessary measure against 

the high risks of introduction and spread of COVID-19 to our communities, at a time 

when effective and safe vaccines were not available for the majority of the population,” 

said Minister Main. “The steady and significant decline in unvaccinated or partially 

vaccinated Nunavummiut going through GN’s out-of-territory isolation hubs, combined 

with safe and effective vaccines and in-territory public health measures, allows us to 

revise our out-of-territory isolation requirements.” 

The Department of Health will stop taking hub reservations as of 12 a.m., February 19. 

Travellers who are currently in the southern isolation hubs or who are already 

scheduled to enter an out-of-territory isolation hub, will have the opportunity to either 

continue with their isolation, or cancel their isolation reservation and make alternate 

plans at their own expense.  

As of February 28, 2022, unvaccinated or partially vaccinated Nunavummiut, will be 

able to travel back to their home community by presenting the airlines with proof of a 

negative COVID-19 test taken within 72 hours prior to departure. COVID-19 tests are 

made available free of charge at gateway airports across Canada.  

Once in their home community, unvaccinated individuals, or those with fewer than three 

doses of a COVID-19 vaccine, should isolate for 10 days. The isolation starts from the 

day an unvaccinated person arrives in Nunavut. Household members who are 

unvaccinated or partially vaccinated must also isolate for 10 days.  
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“As of the end of February, nearly 90 per cent of Nunavummiut will be eligible for 

vaccination. As of February 15, 77 per cent of Nunavummiut age five and older have 

been vaccinated with at least two doses of a safe and effective COVID-19 vaccine,” said 

Nunavut’s Chief Public Health Officer, Dr. Michael Patterson. “While the Omicron 

variant requires additional public health measures to reduces the risks, vaccines remain 

our best protection against this virus. I urge everyone to get vaccinated with both doses 

of the COVID-19 vaccine as well as the booster.”   

For more information on the changes to travel, call the GN travel line at 1-833-524-0735 

between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday to Friday, EST.  

 Anyone who develops COVID-19 symptoms – runny nose, cough, sore throat, fever or 

difficulty breathing – should call the COVID hotline at 1-888-975-8601 between 10 a.m. 

and 6 p.m. EDT. There are longer wait times to get through to the hotline, so please 

remain patient. Please do not call or go to the health centres. 

For all the latest information and guidelines on COVID-19 in Nunavut, go to: 

https://www.gov.nu.ca/. 
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